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Support Our 
Holiday Needs 

The Gift of 
Home 



Why is it important for you to get involved during  
the holidays? 
It's a really tough time, especially for families who are 
struggling, maybe living in their car and trying to figure out 
how to have a normal life for their children. At your local 
community level, you can really make a change. I think 
that's why Rockin’ Rescue Night Out has grown year over 
year, because people are like, ‘Oh, yeah, this does make a 
difference.’ The Mission is making a real impact and needs 
your help, whether you have the time, the money or both. 
Do you have any favorite memories from your 
involvement with us? 
My boys, through school, had one of their days of community 

service with the Mission. My youngest was deeply affected 
by his experience, and as a result, he always will find a way 
to give, whether it's clothing or a blanket, to somebody he 
encounters who is unhoused. I'm just so glad that he now 
has this desire to try to make a difference. 
What inspired you/O’Sullivan Law to get involved with 
the Mission?
My mom was very philanthropic, and I was “volunteered” 
to do a lot of things as a little kid. That clearly rubbed off!  
It started with my firm doing sponsorships like Rockin’ 
Rescue and me being the emcee. Everything we raise 
goes directly to Denver Rescue Mission. This past year, we 
raised over $53,000. It's shocking how much bigger it gets 
every single year.

Scott’s firm, O’Sullivan Law, is the lead sponsor for Rockin’ 
Rescue Night Out, a beneficiary event for the Mission 
hosted every December for the past 17 years.  
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Scott O’Sullivan 

One of my favorite parts of the Christmas story involves the shepherds, who we often think of 
as children in a school or church nativity play. But the shepherds were closer to outcasts than 
cute little children. Being a shepherd was one of the lowest positions a person could have, and 

they were not considered to be of much value. 

God could have sent his angels to anyone to announce the arrival of Jesus, but He chose the shepherds. 
The shepherds rushed to go see Jesus, and after, they went everywhere to tell people about the birth of 
Jesus. They were the first human messengers of the good news! 

While we celebrate the good news of Jesus with our guests at the Mission, I can honestly say I have learned 
more about faith from our guests than I could have ever shared. When one guest I knew well was asked 
during a TV interview, “What would you say to others who may be struggling in the same way you have?” 
he answered, “Give Jesus a chance, it will stick!” Like the shepherds, this guest proclaimed the good news 
about Jesus. 

Thank you for all you do to make our ministry possible! We could not do this without you! 

Merry Christmas! 

ear Friends,

Dennis Van Kampen     President/CEO



The Gift of 
Home 

After months of homelessness, Lindsay's family found stability and 
a renewed hope through our Bridge program. With gratitude for the 

Mission, they are now in their own apartment in time for the holidays. 



“For parents who are homeless, 
worrying about whether your kids are going to get Christmas gifts—people 
don't think that it would be a worry, but it actually is. You don't want your 
kids to have to miss out on their entire childhood just because [you’re in 
this] situation.” -Lindsay  

Lindsay, her husband Christopher and their two teenagers, Alex and Audrey, spent 
seven months on the streets. Despite Christopher having a job, they had to sleep  
in their car and panhandle to have enough money for hotels. 

Lindsay has a disability that doesn’t allow her to work, which made living on 
the streets an extra challenge. “Not only were we having to move hotel rooms 
every single day, but we would have to move every piece of our belongings into a 
shopping cart, move it the mile up to where we would panhandle, and then walk 
back,” she explained. 

Right before winter, Julie Archuletta, manager of case management at The Crossing, 
called with the news that a room was available through the Mission's "emergency 
family shelter."

“Julie was like, ‘Can you be here Monday?’ I was like, ‘Yeah, two more nights in 
the car ain’t gonna kill us.’ And she was like, ‘You're sleeping in the car? Get here 
today.’ So we got there that day,” Lindsay said. 

This allowed Lindsay's family to have a more stable place before officially joining 
the Mission's Bridge transitional program.“We have a solid place that we can come 
back to,” Alex said. “Things like running water, electricity and food.”

Now, a year later, they are grateful to the Mission for so much more— counseling, 
the Youth Center, a consistent and safe environment, kind staff, and joy during  
the holidays. 

“There is always a staff member here who is willing to sit down, let you get it off 
your chest and they don't judge you,” Lindsay said. “That's the biggest thing.”

“I felt cared for. After being on the streets, it doesn't  
feel like many people [care], so it meant a lot.” 



Scan to Give! 

Last year we served double  
the number of kids,  
which means your generosity will make double  
the difference for families like Lindsay’s this holiday season!  
Share your gift at DenverRescueMission.org/Changing Lives

The support from The Crossing’s Youth Center 
made transitional living easier for Audrey 
and Alex. “I really enjoy the Youth Center. 
They offer twice a week tutoring, Bible study 
and they do healthy relationship workshops 
and budgeting workshops,” Alex said. 

With the new addition of a teen room, Alex 
and others have support during a time of 
uncertainty and a safe space to have fun 
with those their own age. And through a 
growing partnership with Young Americans 
Bank, the Youth Center also helped Alex and 
Audrey start a checking and savings account.

“My kids are saving money. My kids 
are learning financial independence, 
and that's important,” Lindsay said. 
“I really appreciate that the youth 

department was able to take them.” 

The Youth Center also works hard to make 
sure the holidays are a special time for each 
kid living at The Crossing. From Christmas 
movies, special Bible studies, helping kids 
receive new cold weather clothing, and 
more, they make it a point to celebrate. 

“They have a lot of programs and 
exciting things happening so kids don't 
get bored or feel left out. They make 
it feel really special,” Alex shared. 

Now, after 19 months, Lindsay, Alex 
and their family have moved out of 
The Crossing and into an apartment of 
their own—just in time to celebrate 
the holidays. They are grateful to finally 
have more space for their family to 
spread out, play board games and begin 
to create new Christmas memories. 

“Having a true Christmas tree and 
being able to decorate it will be nice,” 
Alex said. “And just being able to sit in 
the living room with your family and 
watch a movie and open gifts.” 

Lindsay is looking forward to 
furnishing their new apartment with 
free, donated furniture thanks to the 
Mission’s Ministry Outreach Center. 
She also hopes to come back to the 
Mission to volunteer in the Youth 
Center. And as they look back on 
where they were when they came to 
The Crossing, they are grateful for 
the village of support that helped 
them get to where they are now. 

“When we first got here, we were 
using a shopping bag as a trash can. We 
didn't have a broom, we didn't have a 
mop, we didn't have laundry baskets,” Alex 
said. “Without the help of the Mission, we 
wouldn't have any of those things when we 
moved [to our new apartment]. Sure, we'd be 
under a roof, but we wouldn't have anything 
to sit on, to eat off of, anything like that."

Last Christmas, Lindsay's 
family was overwhelmed by 
the gifts and love offered to 
them through the Mission.

 
“I'd never seen a Christmas 
program that didn't cut off 

super young. I was, like, 
‘You actually give gifts to 

teenagers?’ And they were 
like, ‘Yeah!’” -Lindsay 

“We got so much last 
Christmas. The youth room 
let us know that sponsors 
would give us gifts, and we 

pretty much got every single 
thing we asked for. And 

then they do stockings and 
a huge dinner. They put all 

the tables together and they 
have decorations. I think 

it makes it really special, 
especially for people who 
haven't experienced it in a 

long time.” -Alex 

Grateful
for the

Present 
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Bless 
Our 

Brothers 

Every holiday season we also 
celebrate the men in our New Life 
Program with a special meal and 
gifts from their wish lists.

Alex, 16 years old, recalled one cold day 
that their family experienced:

"We were in a hotel, and we had to 
panhandle for the money to go back. Our 
stuff got snowed on, and then it started 

to rain. We were all soaking wet. You 
feel like people are less likely to want to 
help you because they don't want to roll 
down their window in the rain. I walked 
around all the random stores in the area 
and got a bunch of trash bags. My feet 

were freezing. We took our shopping cart 
and covered it in trash bags to keep our 
stuff dry because once we got back to the 
hotel, we didn't have the money to pay 
for the washing and drying machines.” 

Homelessness 
as a Teenager 


